
 

 

RAC RACKET SPORTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
 

CONFERENCE ROOM 3rd FLOOR 
Wednesday May 26, 2022 

 
 

Members attending: 
Ron Larkin DOHospitality, Tim Broad RAC REP, Hugh Howarth 
Secretary, Carolyn Bethea,  
Excused: Chair Joe Birnbaum, Leslie Anderson, Angie Gnann, 
Sam Montana 
Absent: Barbara Morris, Doug Roderick 
 
Called to order at 2:04pm by Secretary Howarth.  Quorum not 
present 
 
Approved Minutes of February 16, 2022 were sent to RAC. 
 
Old Business: 
Ongoing quest for resident tennis and pickleball players 
 
New Business: 
RAC Fair held on May 13, 2022.  Table manned by Birnbaum and 
Howarth.  Many lookers but no signups. 
At fair, Chair Birnbaum spoke to RAC President Ron Sweet 
requesting expanding Racket Committee to include Shuffleboard 
and Corn -Hole Toss  Apparently, 2 years ago a proposal to 
increase the committee was made and was rejected at that time.  
President Sweet said he would reintroduce motion. 
Suggestion at Racket Sports Committee meeting was to name 
new committee: “RAC Courts Committee”. 
 
Ron Larkin said the Corn-Hole Toss Kick off Party would be 9:00 
am on Wednesday June 8th on the former Bocci Ball court which 
has been removed and resurfaced for a Corn-Hole Toss court.  



 

 

Instruction, refreshments will be provided.  The use of Corn-Hole 
Toss will be for residents only on a daily basis.  Residents will be 
able to get keys for the boards from the Pro Shop or in the 
Recreation Building at GVT.  Maintenance will be asked to titivate 
area with flowers and benches.  Siby will mark off official Corn-
Hole distance with tape. 
 
Racket Sports’ Mission Statement will need to be updated to 
reflect new activities. 
 
Meeting closed at 2:33 pm by Secretary Howarth 
 
Next meeting: 
Wednesday in July at 2pm in 3rd floor Conference Room.  
Date to be determined 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Hugh Howarth 
Secretary 
 


